Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

3-16-1978

Newsbulletin vol. 5, no. 19

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 5, no. 19" (1978). Newsbulletin. 134. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/134

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



SRC Newsbulletin

Salve Regina - The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension 223. Deadline date for Notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol 5, No. 19

March 16, 1978

REFLECTIONS ON THE PEACE AND JUSTICE SYMPOSIUM

A questionnaire which was handed out to a random sampling of faculty and students gives evidence that several aspects of the recent Symposium on Justice and Peace provoked deep thought in the minds of those participating.

"The symposium gave me a much clearer understanding as to what the issues of justice and peace are," student Barbara Kivlehan commented. "I disagreed, however, with the issues of the peace and justice symposium concerning disarmament and redistribution of wealth," she added. Another student, Susan Costa, remarked that "I definitely think that a symposium of this kind should be offered every year. I was greatly impressed by the speakers."

Sister Mary Eloise Tobin felt that "the symposium did reinforce and deepen what I already had been reading in the Documents of Vatican II and vitalized them."

There were several suggestions on how the symposium might have been improved. One student commented that "the format left me uninvolved; I could not ask a question because the speaker did not warrant any comment. I would like to see a symposium held with greater practicality." Other participants remarked that they liked the format, while some suggested that there be a time limit given to the reactors after a lecture. Several symposium participants remarked that, if a similar event were to be held in the future, discussion groups and workshops might be formed after the general talk. One participant expressed the opinion that the religious aspects of justice and peace were overly stressed, and that although the rich and poor were discussed, the middle class was not.

Many of those questioned would like to see a symposium of this type take place every year, or at least every other year. When asked if they would like to see a different topic handled in this manner, there were many proposed themes. One student felt that the topic of morals and values as they pertain to college might prove interesting. Another student would like to see career discussions, and

Reflections on the Peace and Justice Symposium (Continued)

talks concerning the legal rights of students handled with a symposium format. Brother Gene Lappin suggested the themes of ethics in business and government.

Several participants commented on the caliber and effectiveness of the symposium speakers. Sisters Mary Jean and Eloise Tobin were very enthusiastic regarding the lecture given by Sister Emil Penet of the Weston School of Theology. Sister Mary Jean credited her lecture with a "brilliant combination of the creative and the expository; of myth and the truths inherent within it; of the timely and the timeless." She further described Sister Emil as "a person - delicately tuned to the rhythm and beat of the twentieth century; a scholar - profoundly simple; above all, a religious dedicated first of all to her vocation

Sister Eloise remarked that she admired Sister Emil for "her creativity, her scholarship, her gentleness, and her wisdom in the true biblical sense of the term." Others commented on the lecture of Mr. Spencer Sacco, describing it as "interesting and informative."

Brother Gene Lappin summed up by stating that 'everyone I've talked with who attended the Symposium -- students, faculty, participants -- seemed to find it excellent! Many are looking forward to the next."

SALVE STUDENTS SELECTED FOR COLLEGE WHO'S WHO

The 1977-78 edition of Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges will carry the names of 29 students from Salve Regina College, Newport, Rhode Island who have been selected as being among the country's most outstanding campus leaders.

Campus nominating committees and editors of the annual directory have included the names of these students based on their academic achievement, service to the community, leadership in extracurricular activities and future potential.

They join an elite group of students selected from more than 1,000 institutions of higher learning in all 50 states, the District of Columbia and several foreign nations.

Outstanding students have been honored in the annual directory since it was first published in 1934. Students named this year from Salve Regina College are: (See next page.)

Seniors

Janet Augustyn
Betsy Boucher
Maureen Foohey
Kathleen Halloran
Sheryl Michelson
Karen Novak
Ileana Seander
Joseph Subin
John Sullivan

Sophomores

Kathy Horan Timothy Logan Carol Peterson

Juniors

Jane Bujold Deborah DeMenezes Mary Ann Fahev Wanda Frazier Caroline Heller Madeline Kudisch Elizabeth Lombard Jaye Lyon Ann Mason Maureen McCann Elizabeth Murphy Susan O'Connor Karen Perry Patrice Poirier Carol Schaub Martin Smith Joann Stengel

NATIONAL FOREIGN LANGUAGE WEEK

Newport College-Salve Regina's Spanish Department wishes to bring to the attention of the College Community the following proclamation:

WHEREAS, NATIONAL FOREIGN LANGUAGE WEEK gives all of us the opportunity to examine the importance of foreign language study and to reassess the position of language instruction in our educational system; and WHEREAS, Friendly and peaceful relations among nations depend greatly on improved communication between their individual citizens; and WHEREAS, Becoming fluent in another language is one of the finest ways of achieving such improved communication and promoting better international understanding and goodwill; and WHEREAS, In the spirit of this week, I commend all those who are currently teaching or studying a foreign language, and I encourage other fellow citizens to do so, NOW, THEREFORE, DO I, J. JOSEPH GARRAHY, GOVERNOR OF THE STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS PROCLAIM MARCH 12-19, 1978 AS NATIONAL FOREIGN LANGUAGE WEEK.

Governor Garrahy's slogan for this week is:

"Foreign languages are the best ambassadors of peace, understanding and happiness."

NEWSNOTES

Easter Seal Drive

Last week, members of the College Community experienced an alternate form of education, as the Newport College held its Symposium on Peace and Justice. Several well-known theologians, philosophers, and educators spoke "in an attempt to raise the consciousness of administrators and students to issues of peace and justice so that the College can move forward in its claim to Catholicity." Sr. Marie Augusta Neal, in her presentation, "Christians Facing Third World Peoples" challenged our Christianity as she provided an index of our ignorance. As members of the College Community, let us rise up to this challenge as the Easter Seal Fund Drive begins on campus Monday, March 20, 1978.

Volunteers will be collecting from the resident halls and the administration and faculty offices. Co-ordinating the Fund Raising on campus is Marcin Rembisz at Founder's, Ext. 324. Please feel free to call for any information or to make a donation. Please help to make this drive a big success and contribute!!

Psychology Club Open House

There will be an open house sponsored by the Psychology Department and Psychology Club on March 16, Thursday, from 3-5 p.m. in Angelus Hall in the lounge outside the Psychology Department offices. It is open to anyone wishing to attend. There will be wine and cheese for refreshments.

Summer Financial Aid

The Financial Aid Office announces that applications for Summer financial aid will be available in the Financial Aid Office, third floor, Ochre Court, beginning Friday, March 17. These applications, supported by completed 1978-79 need analysis documents, are due no later than May 1. We hope to be able to announce any Summer financial aid by Spring Semester final exam week.

Departing Students

If you are leaving Salve Regina College due to graduation or any other reason and have made a student loan through the College, please be sure to make an appointment before Easter break for your required loan exit interview. You must have completed your interview before you can graduate or otherwise leave the College in good standing. If you have not yet received an exit interview schedule, please stop in to the Financial Aid Office to arrange for your interview.

"Godspell" is coming to Salve on March 19 at 7 & 9 p.m. The cost is \$1.
"Jubilant film version of the smashingly successful stage musical." Come join the disciples and their clown-like leader for an enjoyable evening. "Godspell" will be shown in the Boat house.

Alumni Meeting

SRC Newport County Chapter will hold a meeting on Sunday, April 2, 1978 in Ochre Court at 7:30 p.m. The program will include the installation of Newport County Chapter officers and a talk to be given by Sister AnnNelson entitled: "How to give a Tour of Newport." All SRC alumni, faculty, and guests are welcome.

Alumni Phone-a-thon

The alumni will be having a phone-a-thon April 4,5 & 6 at Raytheon, Portsmouth for the Giving Fund Drive. All proceeds of this fund drive will go to the Library Fund. Alumni members from Rhode Island, Massachusetts, Connecticut, New York, and New Jersey will be contacted. Anyone in the Salve Community interested in helping out at the phone-a-thon is asked to contact Ann Lynch in the Alumni Office by Monday, March 20, 1978.

<u>Dr. Ascanio DiPippo</u> will give an after dinner talk on "Energy: Be an Optimist!" to the Order of Sons of Italy, Newport Lodge on Tuesday, March 21, 1978.

Who: Dr. James P. Lodge - University of Colorado

What: Lecture "The Challenge of Environmental Research"

When: Tuesday, April 11, 1978, 8 p.m.

Where: Twombly-Burden Room, O'Hare

Why: Meeting sponsored by the Chemistry Department and R. I. Section of the American Chemical Society.

Intramural Softball

It is time to sign up teams for intramural softball. A women's league and a men's league will be organized. Captains are needed. All games will be played during April. Deadline for signing up teams is March 23, 1978. Sign-up at the Sports Office, Mercy Hall, Ext. 329.

"Paris and Circus in the Spring"

"Paris and Circus in the Spring" is the title of the Spring production which will have an all college cast. Rehearsals have begun. Volunteers are needed for building the set, etc. Those interested, please contact Brother Michael Reynolds or Ms. Joan David. The play will be performed April 14 and 15, 1978.

First Annual Pitch (Hi-Low-Jack; Setback) Tournament

For lots of card playing fun, we suggest that you hurry and sign yourself up for the First Annual Pitch (Hi-Low-Jack; Setback) Tournament. This new event will be held on April 12, 1978 at the Boathouse. There will be a \$1 entrance fee, and a prize for the champs will be awarded. For more information, or to sign-up, contact Paula Mackey, third floor of McAuley Hall -- 846-9418 or extension 294. This event is B.Y.O.C. (Bring Your Own Cards!!) Hurry, and contact Paula soon -- the places are going fast!!

HOLY WEEK SERVICES

HOLY THURSDAY 5 p. m.

HOLY FRIDAY 3 p.m.

HOLY SATURDAY 7 p.m.

EASTER SUNDAY 11:15 a.m.

EASTER WEEK 12 noon

Newport College - Salve Regina does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, national or ethnic origin, or handicap in the administration of its admissions policies, educational policies, or financial aid programs.

NEWPORT COLLEGE - SALVE REGINA CALENDAR MARCH 16 - APRIL 6, 1978

Thursday 16 Psychology Open House Prayer Group	Angelus Hall, Lounge Angelus Hall, Room 101	3 p.m 5 p.m. 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Saturday 18 Nocturne-Formal	Ochre Court	9 p.m 1 a.m.
Sunday 19 Film Series "Godspell" Sigma Phi Sigma Induction Ceremony	Boa thouse Ochre Court	7 & 9 p.m. 2 p.m.
Monday 20	OUI D 920	
Film "Three Faces of Eve" March of Dimes Film Festival	O'Hare Room 260 Twombly-Burden	4 p.m. 7 - 10 p.m.
Tuesday 21 Salve's Education via Radio Penance Service	WADK (1540) Ochre Court Chapel	9:05 - 10:00 a.m. 7 p.m.
Wednesday 22 Library Committee Meeting	Curriculum Library 2nd floor McAuley	ll:30 a.m.
Friday 24 Spring Vacation Begins		
Sunday 2 Newport Chapter Alumni Association Meeting	Ochre Court	7:30-10 p.m.
Residence Halls Open		1 p. m.
Monday 3 Classes Resume		
Wednesday 5 Faculty Meeting		11:30 a.m.